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CCoovveerr  AArrttiisstt
We’d like to thank Heather Mawson for designing our 2009 Summer Conference

Program cover. Heather is a 2009 graduate of Waynesville Technical Academy and she

is also the SkillsUSA Missouri State President. She was a student of Beth Keith’s Graphic

Design class and will be attending Ozarks Technical College in Springfield this fall.
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9:30 a.m.

Missouri ACTE Board of Directors Meeting

University Plaza - Oklahoma Room

2:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m.

Missouri ACTE Conference Registration

Springfield EXPO Center - Hall A & Hall 1 - 635 St. Louis St.

2:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m.

Missouri ACTE Exhibits Open

Springfield EXPO Center - Hall A & Hall 1 - 635 St. Louis St.

7:30 a.m.

All Missouri ACTE Committee Meetings

University Plaza Convention Center - Arizona Room

8:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.

Exhibits Open

Springfield EXPO Center - Hall A & Hall 1 - 635 St. Louis St.

8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.

Missouri ACTE Conference Registration

Springfield EXPO Center - Hall A & Hall 1 - 635 St. Louis St.

8:45 a.m. - 9:45 a.m.

Missouri ACTE New Professional Reception

University Plaza Convention Center - Arizona & Georgia Rooms

10:00 a.m.

Opening General Session

Springfield EXPO Center - Hall B & C - 635 St. Louis St.
Opening Session Speaker - Chelonnda Seroyer

After the Opening Session, a Box Lunch is available for
attendees in the EXPO Hall A & Lower Level

1:15 p.m. - 2:15 p.m.

General Session – Part 2

More with Chelonnda Seroyer

8:00 a.m. - 11:00 a.m.

Missouri ACTE Late Registration

University Plaza Hotel Lobby

3:30 p.m.

House of Delegates Meeting

University Plaza Convention Center - Iowa Room

8:30 p.m.

All-Division Social

Ramada Oasis Hotel; 2550 N. Glenstone; Springfield, MO

1:00 p.m.

Missouri ACTE Board of Directors Meeting

University Plaza – Colorado Room

22000099  MMiissssoouurrii  AACCTTEE GGeenneerraall  CCoonnffeerreennccee  PPrrooggrraamm

Monday, July 20

Tuesday, July 21

Wednesday, July 22

Thursday, July 23

GGeenneerraall  AAtttteennddeeee  IInnffoorrmmaattiioonn

RReeggiissttrraattiioonn
All persons who attend the Conference must be
registered. You must wear your name badge at all times
for admittance into meetings and the exhibit area.

GGeenneerraall  SSeessssiioonn
The Missouri ACTE Opening General Session will be
held at the Springfield EXPO Center (635 St. Louis Street
- Hall B&C) Tuesday, July 21 at 10:00 a.m.

CCaasstt  YYoouurr  VVoottee!!
Ballots boxes are located in the registration area
(Springfield EXPO Center; 635 E. St. Louis St.), the
Missouri ACTE Opening General Session, and in the
Division Meetings. Cast your ballot before noon on
Wednesday, July 22.

EExxhhiibbiittss
Exhibits will be open to attendees between the hours of
2:00 p.m. and 7:00 p.m. on Monday; 8:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.
on Tuesday. You are encouraged to tour the exhibits at
the Springfield EXPO Center. Many new products,
services and supplies will be on display. Representatives
are on hand to answer any questions you may have.
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Welcome to the 2009 Missouri ACTE Summer

Conference and Trade Show. This year, we celebrate

our 40th Summer Conference. Our theme this year is

“CTE – Building Blocks for Successful Careers.” With all

the new technology that we have, it gives us the ability

to reach out to our students in a variety of ways and

prepare them for new and exciting careers.

New teachers, be sure to attend the New Professional’s

Reception located in the Arizona & Georgia rooms at the

University Plaza Convention Center from 8:45 a.m. –

9:45 a.m. on Tuesday. Prizes have been donated from

each division, which will be awarded to our lucky new

professionals. During this reception, please take

advantage of the opportunity to network with the experienced teachers and

administrators from all over the state. Seasoned teachers, we appreciate all the

support you can give to our new teachers to help them get off to a great start.

Be sure to attend the Opening General Session at 10 a.m. on Tuesday. We are very

excited to have Chelonnda Seroyer, a high school English teacher from Madison,

Alabama as our Opening Speaker. Chelonnda comes highly recommended by 

Dr. Harry Wong and has a very entertaining Opening Session planned for all of us.

Please don’t miss it.

Missouri ACTE members, you do an excellent job of educating our students for

successful careers; keep up the good work! A quote from our thirty-fifth President,

John F. Kennedy, “Our progress as a nation can be no swifter than our progress in

education. The human mind is our fundamental resource.” As our country faces

even more tough economic times, we know that Career and Technical Education is

what our students need to be prepared for high tech jobs in the future. Whether you

are new to education or a seasoned educator, don’t be afraid to step up to the plate

and become an active member of Missouri ACTE. Support our state organization

and develop your leadership skills. I encourage you to get involved at the National

level as well, and become an ACTE member. The Association for Career and

Technical Education (ACTE) is the largest national education association dedicated

to the advancement of education that prepares youth and adults for successful

careers.

Each of our divisions, along with the staff at the Department of Elementary and

Secondary Education (DESE), work very hard to put together a great conference

for all of us each year. Please be sure to thank them and if you have any ideas for

next year, share those with your division conference planners.

Last but not least, I would like to thank all the Missouri ACTE members; Donna

Vossen, our Executive Director; the Executive Committee; and the MACS Division

for all the help and support you have given me this past year. It has been a privilege

and an honor serving as your 2008-2009 Missouri Association for Career and

Technical Education President. I look forward to seeing you during the Conference

and at our All-Division Social on Wednesday evening at the Ramada Oasis Hotel.

Glenda Whitney
2008-2009 Missouri ACTE President

AA  MMeessssaaggee  ffrroomm  OOuurr  PPrreessiiddeennttMMiissssoouurrii  AACCTTEE
PPaasstt  PPrreessiiddeennttss

2007-08  . . . . . . . . . . . . . Gary Duncan

2006-07  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Ronna Ford

2005-06  . . . . . . . . . . Sherry Struckhoff

2004-05  . . . . . . . . . . . . . John Michael

2003-04  . . . . . . . . . . . . . Bob Simpson

2002-03 . . . . . . . . . . . . . Elaine Metcalf

2001-02  . . . . . . . . . . . . . David Twente

2000-01 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Linda Miller

1999-00  . . . . . . . . . . . Mark Sponaugle

1998-99  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Lois Green

1997-98  . . . . . . . . . . . . Don Claycomb

1996-97  . . . . . . . . . . . . . Michael Allen

1995-96 . . . . . . . . . . . Patricia Knowles

1994-95 . . . . . . . . . . Barbara Mountjoy

1993-94  . . . . . . . . . . William J. Bunch

1992-93 . . . . . . . . . . . Bonita Campbell

1991-92  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Terry Barton

1990-91  . . . . . . . . . . . . Kenny Graham

1989-90  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Del Winston

1987-88  . . . . . . . . . . . . . Katie Graves

1986-87  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Ken Cobb

1985-86  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Joe Burke

1984-85  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Carol Kellett

1983-84  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Amy Young

1982-83  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Ron Youngs

1981-82  . . . . . . . . . . Gary R. Lindquist

1979-81  . . . . . . . . . . . . . Fred Linhardt

1979-80  . . . . . . . . . . . . . Neva Maddox

1978-79  . . . . . . . . . . . Herman Peeper

1977-78  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Layton Clay

1976-77 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Jim Cornett

1975-76  . . . . . . . Clarence Malcoln, Jr.

1974-75  . . . . . . . . . . . . Dr. W. R. Miller

1973-74  . . . . . . . . . . . Lucille Johnson

1972-73  . . . . . . . . . . . . . Ray McClure

1971-72 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Donald Lang

1970-71  . . . . . . . . . . . . Wilma Sullivan

1969-70  . . . . . . . . . . . . . Wayne Wolfe

1968-69 . . . . . . . . . . . . . Don Simmons

1967-68  . . . . . . . . . . . . Rose Shanight

1966-67  . . . . . . . . . . Robert H. Denker

Glenda Whitney
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SSuummmmeerr  CCoonnffeerreennccee  OOppeenniinngg  SSppeeaakkeerr

CHELONNDA SEROYER
English Teacher

Educational Consultant
Madison, AL

E-mail: cseroyer@harrywong.com

Chelonnda Seroyer is a high school English
teacher in Madison, Alabama. She used Dr.
Wong’s book, The First Days of School, as
an “instruction manual” to set up her
classroom and consequently had a very
successful first year. At the end of her first
year of teaching, she was awarded the “Bob
Jones First Year Patriot Award.” This award
is given to the first year teacher in
recognition of outstanding accomplishments
and achievements in Academics, Athletics,
or Co-Curricular pursuits. At the end of her
second year of teaching, she was awarded
the “Patriot Award.” This award is given to a
faculty member in recognition of valuable
contributions, dedication, and service to the
educational community. At the end of her
fourth year of teaching, the first year that
she was eligible because she was newly
tenured, she received the “Teacher of the
Year” award. She has also received the
Toyota International Teacher Award. This
award was given to 40 teachers from around
the country. The teachers traveled to Japan
for an educational study tour of the country
and its educational system. While in Japan,
she was featured on the Japanese national
news station while discussing her plans to
bring the Japanese culture into her
classroom.

Chelonnda is a very active member of the
Bob Jones faculty and has been placed on
several committees. She has been selected
to be a part of the Building Based Student
Support Team (a committee that has been

established as part of the “No Child Left
Behind” mandate), the Renaissance
Rewards Committee, and the Alabama
Reading Initiative team. She is a “Madison
City Schools Technology Certified Teacher”
and she has also received her “Master
Technology Teacher” certification from her
school district. Chelonnda is also an
executive member of the Madison City
School’s New Teacher Induction Team
where she, along with central staff
personnel, coordinates the induction
program for new teachers coming into the
school system.

She has presented with Dr. Harry Wong for
organizations such as the New Jersey-
ASCD conference, the 2005 and 2006
NASA/NSU Pre-Service Teacher
Conferences, and the Miami/Dade County
Schools New Teacher Conferences. She is
one of the featured teachers in Dr. Wong’s
online classroom management course and
her complete story was featured in a
February, 2005, www.teachers.net column.
Chelonnda is also featured in the brand new
4th edition of Dr. Wong’s bestselling book
The First Days of School.

In addition to presenting with Dr. Wong, she
has done solo presentations across the
country for various school districts and new
teacher programs such as NASA Marshall
Space Flight Center’s Pre-Service Teacher
Institute and Miami-Dade County’s Summer
HEAT. Because of her passion to share her
experiences with other new teachers,
Chelonnda also puts together monthly “get
togethers” for the school’s first year
teachers.

Along with her school based contributions,
Chelonnda  works with universities in the
community. The University of Alabama in
Huntsville has selected her to be a member
of the Education Department’s Community
Advisory Council. This committee serves as
a sounding board and advisory group for
issues related to the preparation and
support of highly qualified teachers.
Chelonnda also demonstrates her support
of her alma mater by working with the
university’s student teachers every
semester.

LLooookk  WWhhaatt’’ss  NNeeww

AAtt  AAmmeerriiccaann  TTeecchh

The professional’s
book of choice,
Carpentry provides
a highly illustrated
step-by-step approach
to carpentry skill
development.

Small Engines is
a comprehensive
textbook that presents
small engine operation
and service principles
using concise text,
detailed illustrations,
and practical
applications.

This textbook combines sketching
principles with fundamental drawing
techniques to teach a variety of visual
communication methods.

New content includes:
• Green Building and LEED® Certification
• SIP Construction
• Mold Prevention
• Building Science
• Fiber-Cement Siding Installation

This edition includes:
• Two-stroke cycle engines
• Turbocharged diesel engines
• LPG fueled engines
• Outdoor power equipment industry data

Technical Sketching
and Drawing presents
both the basic and
advanced skills
needed to visually
communicate technical
information with
speed and accuracy.

OOuurr  NNeeww  WWeebb  PPaaggee  FFoorr

EEdduuccaattiioonnaall  RReessoouurrcceess  aanndd  SSuuppppoorrtt

FFoorr  MMaannyy  AAmmeerriiccaann  TTeecchh  PPrroodduuccttss

AAmmeerriiccaann  TTeecchhnniiccaall  PPuubblliisshheerrss

Orland Park, IL 60467-5756
800.323.3471 � www.go2atp.com
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Michael Young earned his

Specialist in Urban Leadership/

Administration from the University

of Missouri - Kansas City. He also

holds a Master of Education, with

honors, from Park University; a

Bachelor of Science in Education,

Marketing Eduction, and a

Bachelor of Science in Business

Administration, both from Central

Missouri State University.

Michael has been a member of

Missouri ACTE since 1994, has served on the Missouri

ACTE Board of Directors, and been a member of the Awards

and President Screening Committee. At the division level,

Michael has served as the MCEA President-Elect, President,

Past President, House of Delegates Representative,

Carousel Presenter, Presider, PDC Chairperson, and

Mentor, as well as serving on the Finance Committee.

IInn  ootthheerrss’’  wwoorrddss  ......

Michael has the ability to identify issues and formulate

action plans to address them. He often stepped in to
accept responsibility for work of the organizations which
was beyond the expected duties for the position. 

His ability to assist students in finding their path to future
careers is commendable.

He sets high standards for himself and readily volunteers

to assist others in maximizing their potential in areas of

interest.  

IInn  MMiicchhaaeell’’ss  oowwnn  wwoorrddss  ......

We are the people/industry that you call when things go
wrong. A communication arts teacher can not fix a car.
An art teacher can not trouble shoot an illness with your
livestock. A math teacher will probably be unable to
trouble shoot your electrical wiring problems in your
home. Our students put the class to work every day. We
do real problems in the classroom so that we can solve
real problems in the real world, every day. We make
things right. We make our society better by knowing how,
why, and for whom they work. We are the backbone of
America.

Since 1995, Janell Allred has

served as a cooperative education

instructor, DECA advisor, personal

finance class instructor, and

special projects coordinator for the

Clinton School District. She holds

a Master Education Technology

and Bachelor of Education from

the University of Central Missouri,

as well as an Associates Degree

from the State Fair Community

College.

Janell has been a member of Missouri ACTE for 14 years,

the Missouri ACTE Legislative Committee, and the MVA

(now Missouri ACTE) House of Delegates, as well as having

served as MCEA President. She is an active volunteer in her

community, working closely with the American Cancer

Society and The Angel Tree project.

IInn  ootthheerrss’’  wwoorrddss  ......  

Janell is a dedicated, sincere teacher who always has

the students’ best interests at heart. She is creative,

conscientious, professional and hard-working. Janell is

well respected among both faculty and students. 

I have found her to be a highly responsible and

competent individual who performs above and beyond

the call of her duties. She accepts responsibility squarely

and always goes the “extra mile” with the good of the

students and the school in mind.

She has a profoundly strong sense of positive values and

a well thought out educational philosophy, which blends

the best of tradition with the best of modern thinking.

IInn  JJaanneellll’’ss  oowwnn  wwoorrddss  ......

Career and technical education provides the vehicle that
students need to begin their career journey. The
programs available give the students a road map to
follow. Without a map, they wander from job to job.
Through career and technical education, we give them
purpose and meaning to their work. When a student sees
purpose to their work, they are happier doing it. A
positive attitude always makes one’s life better and better
for those around them.

At the 2009 Summer Conference, one of the following candidates will be chosen as the new Missouri ACTE President-

Elect. Both candidates are members of the Marketing and Cooperative Education Association (MCEA) and have given

many hours of their time and talent to their students, school, community and profession. It would be impossible to

include their entire resumes, achievements, awards and participation, so, below, we have “hit the high spots.” 
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TThhee  HHiigghh  SSppoottss  ......



��Turn-Key Curriculum
��DVD Instruction
��Test Bank

��Case Studies
��Engaging Activities
��Lesson Plans

Call 800.781.8914
daveramsey.com/school

DAVE RAMSEY’S

HIGH SCHOOL AND

COLLEGE CURRICULUM

“I really enjoy teaching Dave Ramsey’s
curriculum.  I have never seen
kids so engaged in education!”

—Donny P., Teacher

to get your

FREE CURRICULUM
plus a chance to

WIN MORE PRIZES

STOP BY BOOTH D41
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Charlotte Gray’s style of teaching, as a
Family and Consumer Sciences teacher at

the Wentzville School District, could be
described as a “facilitator of learning.”

Topics are explored through projects and
hands-on experiences. Facilitating
learning requires students to use

various resources provided in and outside
the classroom. Charlotte’s goal is to have students understand the
importance of being able to find information and, once found, know
how to use it. She is continually encouraging students to build on
their strengths and be willing to learn from their mistakes, as their
knowledge grows. Students in her classroom are given numerous
opportunities to “teach,” whether in group work, discussions in class,
or sharing knowledge they have gained with her. Charlotte provides
an environment where students can share life experiences, as well
as feel safe and secure. She encourages her students to have an
open mind, be patient and listen to others.

Some examples of “life experiences” projects for her students
include: researching careers and colleges; and choosing a health
problem, researching how diet affects it, and then coming up with
solutions to stay healthy. Students have also presented research on
the history and cuisine of a variety of countries to social studies
classes. When students are working on a project, they most often
work in groups, engage in peer editing, and present information
using PowerPoint and the Smart Board.

Charlotte has taught courses at both the high school and middle
school level, including: foods, child development, clothing and
fashion, housing and interior design, and a comprehensive family
and consumer sciences course. The courses are career focused
and she continually encourages students to explore a variety of
careers in those areas through projects, guest speakers, field trips
and spending time in an onsite preschool setting at the district’s
Early Childhood Special Education Program and elementary
schools.

The students taking Child Development II and III are prepared for a
variety of careers working with children. Child Development II gives
students the opportunity to work with children ages three, four, and
five in an onsite preschool. The students prepare developmentally
appropriate lessons, teach and spend time in observation preparing
to write a research paper on the development of preschoolers. Child
Development III students spend a semester aiding in an elementary
classroom. Before the students go to the elementary school, they
spend time researching a career, writing resumes, practicing
interview skills, and then interview for their “aide” position at the
elementary school.

Students in the Foods II & III program experience a multitude of real-
life experiences. They prepare Friday Meals for the football team.
Planning and preparing meals for 60 is quite a challenge. Students
spend time planning and analyzing the meal for cost, nutrition and
appeal. Students also have to determine how to keep the food safe
and serve it quickly. Other projects include: planning and preparing
food for numerous wrestling and basketball coaches’ hospitality
rooms. The classes focus on food preparation skills, nutrition, and
wellness. Students analayze their diet for five days to compare and

contrast their eating habits with
recommendations from the Food
Guide Pyramid and Dietary
Guidelines. During all of these real-life
experiences, students continually
practice “work skills” which include:
working in teams, communicating and
listening with team members,
managing resources, negotiating,
evaluating final products, and
reviewing food preparation techniques.

Charlotte also encourages her students to participate in one of the
many community service projects offered by the FCCLA chapter.
Projects have included: mending and repairing items for the Mary
Martha second-hand store and facility, a clothing drive for Mary
Martha, and cleaning the FCCLA-sponsored flower beds on the
school grounds. Students can also participate in Relay for Life which
is held at their sister school and sponsored by their FCCLA chapter.
Other opportunities include: Make a Difference Day and the Senior
vs. Faculty Basketball Game, a fundraiser for student scholarships
in memory of a former teacher.

Charlotte is consistently searching for new teaching ideas to
improve her lessons. Taking classes, as well as attending seminars,
trainings and conferences provides her with updated information,
new techniques and useful resources. Her teaching is validated
each day as students ask to use resources for other class projects
or stop by to ask where they can find information. What a difference
a person can make in the life of a student!

Right after graduating with a Bachelors of Science in Education from
the University of Missouri - Columbia in 1986, Charlotte jumped into
her industry with both feet! Since 1987, Charlotte has been a
member of the Association for Career and Technical Education
(ACTE), Missouri Association for Career and Technical Education
(Missouri ACTE), National Association Teachers of Family and
Consumer Sciences (NATFACS), Missouri Educators of Family and
Consumer Sciences (MoEFACS), National Education Association
(NEA), and Missouri National Education Association (MNEA).

In 1991, she earned her Masters of Science in Education -
Vocational Home Economics from Ohio State University in
Columbus, OH. Over the last almost 20 years, Charlotte has earned
several awards, including the New Professional Award from the
Missouri Vocational Association (the current Missouri ACTE), Who’s
Who Among America’s Teacher, Emerson Electric Company
Excellence in Teaching Award, Wentzville Holt High School Teacher
of the Year, Wentzville District Teacher of the Year, and MoEFACS
Teacher of the Year, among others. And, now she is the well-
deserved winner of the 2009 Missouri ACTE Teacher of the Year.

As one of her letters of recommendation put it: “...because of
Charlotte’s inspiration and guidance, many of her former students
have gone on to be successful members of society and true leaders
of their field.” 

Congratulations, Charlotte!

TTeeaacchheerr  ooff  tthhee  YYeeaarr  �� CChhaarrlloottttee  GGrraayy

22000099
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Mark is in his 28th year of Career and

Technical Education. Mark’s first job

was in Carthage, Missouri as an Ag

instructor. Being an “Aggie” in the

beginning of his career in

education gave Mark a jump-start on

being professional. He was a tri-level member from the

beginning. Mark knew he had leadership skills and became

an involved member of both district and state professional

organizations early on. He has been the president of the local

teachers’ organization more than once and has always

maintained a leadership role as an officer or a committee

chair. He served as president of the Missouri Association for

Career and Technical Education (Missouri ACTE) in 1999 -

2000. He has only recently stepped down from his position as

a Regional Representative to the national organization of

ACTE. He continues his ACTE involvement as a national

committee chair. He is a regular attendee of the National

Conventions, having attended every year since 1993. He has

been involved as a Missouri ACTE board member for many

years, serving as president of his division or representing his

division on many different levels. Mark is an icon of

professionalism.

One of the most important ways Mark has influenced Career

and Technical Education is through student involvement. After

working as a classroom teacher for six years, Mark had the

opportunity to become a VRE. He jumped at the chance. He

relaized he had a special ability to help students who had a

problem with classroom work and behavior. One of Mark’s

remarkable tools in working with kids with special needs is his

ability to place them in career and technical programs to

which they are well suited. And then, Mark connects with

these students. He encourages and coaxes them to do well.

He gets them involved with student organizations, especially

SkillsUSA. Mark has been lead advisor in his school and

Southwest District advisor for many years now. He has had

several of his special needs students elected to district and

state offices. 

Mark has worked diligently for SkillsUSA over the years. He

has been on the Education Team for National Competition for

17 years. He is contest chair for the state competition of The
Emblem Ceremony. Mark continues his student involvement

in a variety of ways. He attends every game, every concert,

and every theatrical performance in which a student of his

participates. He models good citizenship by organizing

volunteer programs through SkillsUSA, allowing students to

become familiar with the good feeling volunteering creates. 

Mark is often selected to monitor

new teachers because he is very

good at it. He doesn’t just help

them find their way around school.

He helps them find their way

around the community. He locates

their church for them, and the best

dry cleaners, and the physician

that is still taking new patients, and

the place they will go to vote ... all those facts that help one

settle into a new place. He encourages them to join the

professional organizations by inviting them to meetings and

explaining the work of each organization.

In a career and technical setting, it is sometimes difficult to

get new teachers to become involved with the professional

organizations within career and tech. They may have been

involved with professional organizations pertinent to their field

in the “real” world. But, Mark continues to explain the

importance of being involved at a professional level in this

new career on which they are embarking. He has gleaned

many new members with his persistence.

Mark completed his Masters degree in 1998. Once again, he

modeled professional behavior to his peers. During his

course work, he demonstrated his kindness to others by

driving the 85-mile round trip, twice weekly, with one of his

dear friends who was suffering from terminal cancer, but

wanted to achieve her degree. She could not have done it

without Mark’s help.

It is difficult to separate Mark from his profession, but he is a

well-rounded citizen, too. He is an active member of his

church; serving on the vestry, in the choir and as a lay reader.

He worked many years as a youth mentor. Each year, Mark’s

church holds a fundraising dinner theater for the youth travel

fund and, for the last 10 years,  Mark has been one of the

favorite actors. He has also spearheaded the growth in the

community’s Christmas Parade, as well as using his ideas

and wealth of experience to assist the city’s renewal

committee, “Main Street.” Although  his “Ag” years are behind

him, he still helps out with the County fair. You might find Mark

judging a hog show, or greasing a pig, or milking a goat ...

always volunteering any way he can.

As one of his supporters said: “ ... he has certainly made the
position of a teacher, dedicated to career and technical
education, shine like a sparkling star in the firmament of
secondary education in the great state of Missouri.”

OOuuttssttaannddiinngg  CCaarreeeerr  aanndd  TTeecchhnniiccaall
EEdduuccaattoorr  �� MMaarrkk  SSppoonnaauuggllee
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Bryce Bunton is currently in his fourth

year of teaching and the first at

Kirkwood High School. Bryce started

at Affton HIgh School in the fall of

2005, after graduating from the

University of Missouri - Columbia

(UMC) with a Masters Degree in Career and Technical

Education and an emphasis in Business and Marketing.

While at UMC, Bryce was awarded the Dr. Mary Jane Lang

Graduate Scholarship and the High Flyers Award for

excellence in teaching as a graduate student. 

When asked about his philosophy of Career and Technical

Education, he replied: 

“As a CTE teacher, I feel it is my job to prepare every
student who comes through my classroom for the next
stage in their life, whether it is post-secondary education or
the workforce. In doing this, I focus on not only my
curriculum, but the personal skills that they are not taught
anywhere else: professionalism, presentation (verbal and
non-verbal), civic responsibility and leaderhship.”

Bryce began putting his philosophy to work right away. In his

first year at Affton, he designed curriculum for Marketing,

Marketing Internship, Computer Repair and Networking, and

Web Design. Also, in this first year, he started the Marketing

and DECA program, with the goal of turning it into a

successful, beneficial program for the school and students.

Bryce’s first marketing class had nine students, five of whom

participated in DECA competition, with one qualifying for

state and then internationals. By his third year, Bryce had

enrolled 80 students in Marketing and 60 DECA members,

with 19 students qualifying for State CDC and five for ICDC.

In Bryce’s first year at Kirkwood High School, he has

revamped a struggling Marketing program and qualified 11 of

the 16 students who competed at Districts for State DECA.

These student accomplishments show the continual hard

work and dedication Bryce has for his program’s and

students’ futures.

In each of Bryce’s first two years of teaching, he wrote

Vocational Enhancement Grants and received funds in

excess of $100,000. These funds have been used to provide

his students with the most up-to-date technology and

materials, allowing them to create realistic projects on a

regular basis. 

Over the past three years, Bryce has served as one of the two

Missouri DECA State Officer Advisors. This opportunity has

allowed him to train three state

action teams and plan the last three

State Development Conferences,

each of which has been a huge

success. This past year, Bryce

worked very closely with Isaac

Robinson as Isaac prepared his

campaign for Central Region Vice

President. This was, without a doubt, one of the most

daunting tasks of Bryce’s career, but served as one of the

most rewarding, once Isaac was elected to office for the

2008-09 school year.

Bryce has worked very hard and made many strides in

improving his Marketing program, his schools, and career

and technical education. For these reasons, Bryce is well

qualified to be honored as the Missouri ACTE New Career

and Technical Teacher.

Keep up the great work, Bryce!

OOuuttssttaannddiinngg  NNeeww  CCaarreeeerr  aanndd  
TTeecchhnniiccaall  TTeeaacchheerr  �� BBrryyccee  BBuunnttoonn
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Missouri State Representative Mike Thompson (R-4)

was born in St. Joseph, Missouri and is a graduate of

Northwest Missouri State University (NWMSU), with a

Bachelor of Science in Education. 

Representative Thompson is a former teacher, counselor

and coach, as well as a NWMSU instructor and recruiter.

He is a member of the Missouri State Teachers

Association, Missouri Retired Teachers Association,

Missouri School Counselor Association, Optimist Club of

Maryville; and American Legislative Exchange Council.

Since joining the Missouri legislature, he has received

many awards, including: 2007 The Voice of Missouri

Business Award, Associated Industries of Missouri; 2008 Friend of Corn Growers

Award; 2008 Friend of Agriculture Award, Missouri Farm Bureau; 2008 Ed Ailor

Memorial Award, Missouri School Counselor Association; and 2008-2009 Friend of

Education Award, Missouri K-8 Schools Association. 

Rep. Thomson has devoted his whole professional life to public education. He has

carried that devotion with him to the legislature where his focus is on education. As

chair of the Appropriations Committee for Education, he refused to recommend any

reductions in state funding for public education and sought support from his

colleagues to do the same - a worthy recipient of Missouri ACTE’s Outstanding

Legislator Award.

OOuuttssttaannddiinngg  MMiissssoouurrii  LLeeggiissllaattoorr

Rep. Mike Thompson

DDiivveerrssiittyy  AAccttiioonn  CCoommmmiitttteeee  AAwwaarrdd
WWiinnnneerr  �� DDrr..  DDeennnniiss  HHaarrddeenn

Dr. Dennis Harden

earned his

Bachelor of

Science in

B u s i n e s s

Administration, Marketing at Central

Missouri State University in

Warrensburg; his Master of Education

and Educational Specialist degrees in

Practical Arts and Vocational Technical

Education and his Doctorate of

Education at the University of Missouri -

Columbia. 

Dennis began his career with the

Missouri Department of Elementary and

Secondary Education as Supervisor of

Industrial Training in 1986. In 1994, he

became the Director of Industrial

Education and, from 1998 to present,

he has served as Coordinator, Career

Education.

As confirmed by those nominating

Dennis for this award, he has always

been very supportive of Missouri’s

equity program. Missouri is one of only

a few states which was allowed to keep

the program alive and functioning.

Missouri’s equity program, known as the

Breaking Traditions Program, promotes

and supports career development. The

program has flourished under the

leadership of Dr. Harden. 

Dennis was instrumental in Missouri’s

participation in the five-year STEM “equity

pipeline” project which encourages

females to

enroll in

s c i e n c e ,

techno logy

engineering

and math.

The project is

sponsored by the National Alliance for

Partnerships in Equity Education

Foundation, a consortium of businesses

and organizations focused on bringing

special populations into high-skill, high-

wage and non-traditional careers. 

Because of Dennis’ commitment to the

project, Missouri’s businesses and

students, alike, will benefit.

Congratulations, Dr. Harden!
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AA  VVeerryy  SSppeecciiaall
““TThhaannkk  YYoouu!!””

We’d like to thank Junior ROTC Cadets
Monica Falcon, Jason Haney, Amanda
Welch, and Chase Creason of the
Southwest Area Career Center at Monett
for the presentation of colors at the
Missouri ACTE Opening Session.

We’d like to thank
Terry F. Backstrom,
Education Services
Specialist with the
United States Army in
Fort Knox, KY for
providing our Summer
Conference badge
holders!

RReeccooggnniittiioonn  AAwwaarrdd  WWiinnnneerr  �� JJooee  DDeeWWeeeessee

Joe DeWeese puts his time, talent, ideas,

and expertise where his heart is ... in the

welding industry. He is an active

member of the American Welding

Society (AWS), as well as a

member of the Lebanon Technology and

Career Center’s (LTCC) Advisory and Director’s Advisory

Boards.

Joe demonstrates his devotion to his industry through his

place of employment, as well as the classroom. At Detroit

Tool in Lebanon, he encourages co-workers to further their

training and become more involved in the welding trade by

joining professional organizations.

In the classroom, he will volunteer as a guest speaker,

introducing students to the many careers available to them in

the welding field. In the shop, Joe volunteers his expertise in

welding, showing the students different techniques he has

learned throughout his years of welding, preparing the

students for their certifications. He is also involved with

LTCC’s SkillsUSA where he volunteers his time, working with

district instructors to make the district’s contest fair, rigorous,

and relevant for all students. 

Joe nominated LTCC for a contest in Practical Welding
Today, a national publication. After winning this contest,

LTCC students were able to visit with a young race car driver

who uses welding and stressed the importance of welding in

his job. Furthermore, LTCC was featured in the Welding

Profiles section of the magazine, promoting welding at the

local, state and national levels.

Those who endorsed his nomination for the Missouri ACTE

Recognition Award said it best: 

“Joe is admired and respected for his selfless dedication
to the school and community. [He] is well known in the
welding community for the time and effort he contributes
to the profession. He has high integrity and ethical
standards.”

Congratulations, Joe!
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